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October 1, 2013


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The King County Council adopted Ordinance 15949 on November 13, 2007, authorizing a one-tenth of one percent sales tax revenue to support Mental Illness and Drug Dependency (MIDD) fund services. Ordinances 16261 and 16262 amend Ordinance 15949. The Ordinance requires the King County Executive to submit reports every six months, a progress report, and an annual report. Enclosed with this letter is the MIDD Year Five Progress Report for October 1, 2012 through March 31, 2013, which includes the following:

a. performance measurement statistics
b. program utilization statistics
c. request for proposal and expenditure status updates
d. progress reports on evaluation implementation
e. 	geographic distribution of the sales tax expenditures across the County, including collection of residential ZIP code data for individuals served by programs and strategies
f.	updated financial plan.

This report provides updates on each of the above areas, including a summary of progress within the MIDD strategies and information on the implementation and evaluation of the programs and services supported with the one-tenth of one percent sales tax revenue. The MIDD vision is to prevent and reduce chronic homelessness and unnecessary involvement in the criminal justice and emergency medical systems, and promote recovery for persons with mental illness and chemical dependency. Plans reflect a full continuum of treatment, housing, and case management services.

Only three of the 37 MIDD strategies remain on hold due to budget constraints and more than 20,000 unique individuals received services and contributed demographic data. 

Two of the goals of the King County Strategic Plan are to “support safe communities and accessible justice systems for all” and “promote opportunities for all communities and individuals to realize their full potential”. The MIDD aligns with the Plan by providing a full array of mental health, chemical dependency, and therapeutic court services, which help reduce or prevent involvement in the criminal justice, crisis mental health and emergency medical systems, and promotes stability for individuals currently involved in those systems.

The MIDD Oversight Committee received briefings on the long-term budget outlook with an emphasis on factors that will challenge the sustainability of all currently funded MIDD programs. 

It is estimated that this report required 1,744 staff hours to produce, costing $105,400.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)
Amnon Shoenfeld, Division Director, Mental Health, Chemical Abuse and 
   Dependency Services Division, DCHS
